Southwest Bowhunters Board Meeting Minutes

Date: April 30, 2025 Time: 6:00 p.m.

Type of Meeting: Board of Trustees

Call to order: Vice-President, Bryon Green, called the meeting to order at 6:00

In Attendance: Bryon Green, Debbie Elliott, Kelvin Drapeau, Jesus Juarez, Nicholas Muños, Austin Magdaleno, Keith Parcels.

Approval of minutes from last meeting: Motion to approve the minutes from the last board meeting was made by Kelvin; seconded by Debbie. Motion Passed.

Treasurer's report: Main Account - \$17,071.62; Youth Account - \$419.92; Total both accounts - \$17,419.54.

- I. Bathrooms update: Scott Covey has been in contact with Henry April, Jr. with Level-Up Remodeling. Henry says that there will be no vanities in the bathrooms, just free-standing sinks. In order for the restrooms to be ADA compliant, we will have to get ADA compliant toilets (17"), and there will be only one toilet in the women's restroom, and a toilet and a urinal in the men's restroom. He is waiting for the County to approve the plans. He should be able to start as early as mid-week next week. His price for the work will be the same, however, we will need to buy the ADA toilets.
- II. Targets update: Bryon shared that the storage containers for the targets are inventoried and cleaned up, except for the southern-most one. Once this container is cleaned up, he wants to start cleaning up the office/workroom. He also wants to get three more new targets.

III. Items from the floor:

- **A.** Bryon suggested that all board members start using WhatsApp for our communications, in order to do away with the numerous text threads that we now endure. He says he uses it at work, and it works great. Everyone agreed to download the app.
- **B.** Pheobe Desposito from YCP&R wants to know if we would be interested in using the Armory for indoor summer classes and/or workshops. Bryon asked who would be interested in volunteering to help with classes, etc. There wasn't a lot of interest at this time, but the board will take it under consideration.
- C. Kelvin explained that the new arrow cutter has had to be repaired at least twice, as users don't seem to understand how to use it correctly. It was suggested that only

certain people be designated to use the cutter. Another suggestion was to let untrained people use the old cutter, as it is much sturdier than the new one. No action was taken, but suggestions were taken under advisement.

- **D.** Nick has been working on the new river trail and will continue in a couple of weeks.
- **E.** Bryon wants to remove the old wooden table from the office/workroom. Keith uses it to cut cardboard for new targets. Bryon suggested we move that table outside next to the picnic table between the office and the southern-most container.
- IV. Adjournment: Bryon asked if anyone had any other items for discussion; there were none. Debbie moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Jesus. Motion Passed. The meeting was adjourned at 6:14pm.